






September 16, 2005

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council

Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:


Pursuant to Section 37 of the New York City Charter, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 699 which would require the Department of Transportation (DOT) to conduct an on-site analysis of pedestrian traffic volume and to prepare a report on its findings to the Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA) before they issue or renew a license for a stoop line stand.  Stoop line stand are extensions onto the sidewalk that store-owners construct directly in front of their businesses. Most New Yorkers are familiar with stoop line stands as the racks of fruits and vegetables in front of neighborhood green grocers.  DOT would be required to include a determination, as to whether the presence of each stoop line stand would have an adverse effect on pedestrian safety or pose an obstruction to the free use of sidewalks by pedestrians. 

Existing provisions of the Administrative Code limit the size of stoop line stands to a maximum of ten feet in length and five feet in width where the sidewalk is at least 16 feet wide and there is an unobstructed pathway of 9½ feet. Where the sidewalk is less than 16 feet wide or where the unobstructed pathway is less than 9½ feet, the maximum width of a stoop line stand is limited to four feet.  Under current law, a license for a stoop line stand may not be issued or renewed if DOT determines that its presence poses an obstruction to the free use of sidewalks by pedestrians. Currently there are 2,126 licensed stoop line stands throughout the City.  DCA investigates all complaints, and, if it finds that a stand does not comply with the requirements of the Administrative Code, a violation is issued or the stand may be closed down.  

This bill would require DOT to conduct an analysis of the pedestrian traffic at each location of a stoop line stand regardless of whether anyone has complained or there is any evidence of a problem.  Green grocers and other business have operated stoop line stands on low-volume pedestrian streets in New York City for generations with little or no problems.  If this bill becomes law, DOT will have to waste thousands of hours and hundreds of thousands of dollars doing pedestrian volume studies in front of neighborhood green grocers on quiet streets across the City. This is a waste of precious resources which could be better used targeting areas where pedestrian traffic or complaints are high. 
Furthermore, the bill’s immediate effective date raises a serious problem for the owners of existing stands.  Because the current licenses for all 2,126 stoop line stand will expire on March 21, 2006, the bill would result in a potentially unmanageable administrative burden, including over 2000 on-site analyses in a short period of time – causing delays and confusion for licensees.  In addition, other more pressing transportation initiatives, supported by both the Council and the Administration, risk being sidetracked by such a sudden diversion of resources to comply with this law.
New York is a City of walkers, and the safety of pedestrians is of utmost concern to this Administration and our record demonstrates our commitment. Examples include the Safe Routes to School Program and the Administration’s implementation of safety improvements on Queens Boulevard.  If there is a problem with a particular stoop line stand or with a particular area of the City, the City should direct its resources to address that problem, not waste its time and the taxpayers’ money on burdensome and unnecessary regulation of our small businesses.
The City Council introduced, held a hearing and passed this legislation in one day. This compressed time-period and lack of public debate is anti-democratic, deeply troubling and is indicative of the poor thought put into the drafting of this legislation.  
For the foregoing reasons, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 699.








Sincerely,








Michael R. Bloomberg

cc:  Hon. A. Gifford Miller  

	
	2
	



